
 

20 September 2019 

 

 

Dear Parents,  

 

Parent Governor Vacancies on the Greenway Governing Body     

            

Following Katharine Ellwood having mentioned at the Welcome to Your Class session on 11 

September that we are looking for new parent governors you will have now received a separate formal 

letter inviting applications for the role of parent governor. We have four parent governor vacancies. 

 

As a Governing Body we had been planning on “downsizing” as we moved to become a Local 

Governing Body within the Chiltern Educational Trust – as such we had not sought to replace one or 

two governors who had left. In light of recent events, we now need to increase our capacity on the 

Governing Body as we remain a Governing Body of a maintained school. 

 

Annmarie Costelloe’s term as a parent governor has expired and Claire Riches (also a parent governor) 

has stood down due to work commitments. We are all extremely grateful to them for their support 

during their time on the Greenway Governing Body. 

 

Beth Baylay and Louise Collins’ terms as parent governors had previously ended but we are delighted 

that they have both agreed to stay on as co-opted governors – whilst Beth still has children in the 

school, Louise’s children have now left. 

 

Beverley Murphy has moved from the position of co-opted governor to the position of staff governor - 

this had previously been taken by our former Deputy Head Caroline Crozier prior to her moving to 

become Head of Victoria Infant School. 

 

I have spoken with a number of parents about the role but would welcome the opportunity to discuss 

the position with anyone else who may be interested in applying. I thought that it would be helpful to 

briefly remind you within this letter what is required of a parent governor. 

 

Governors are involved not only at a strategic level in determining the long term vision of the school, 

and supporting the Head and staff who deliver on this, but also holding them to account and 

challenging them appropriately.  Governors are not involved in the day to day management of the 

school.  

 

You do not have to be an expert in education – we value the experience that all Governors bring to the 

role. The Governing Body benefits from having members with a broad mix of interests and skills and 

there are numerous and diverse training courses available to governors. Governors share equally the 

responsibility for carrying out the Governing Body’s wide range of duties with some roles allocated to 

individuals – we strive to share these out as evenly as practicable.  

 



 

 

 

If you join the Governing Body at Greenway as a parent Governor you will serve for a four year term - 

you can continue to the end of the four years even if your child/ren leave the school. 

 

Inevitably there is a time commitment. The Governing Body at Greenway has two sub committees 

(Curriculum and Learning and Personnel Finance and Premises) and you would sit on one of these. We 

notify Governors of the dates of these meetings at the beginning of the academic year and would ask 

that Governors attend all committee meetings (normally two per term) and attend all Governing Body 

meetings (minimum five per year). Occasionally there may be a need to call an extra meeting possibly 

at short notice. We appreciate that due to other commitments it is not always possible to attend all 

meetings, but we would ask that you attend as many as possible to ensure the smooth running of the 

Governing Body and the school. 

 

The half termly Committee meetings are currently held on the same night alternately at 4pm and 

6.30pm. The Governing Body meetings normally commence at 6.30pm. 

 

To be an effective Governor you will need to set aside time to undertake training (this can be during the 

day, in the evenings or at weekends); prepare for and attend meetings; visit the school; contribute to 

specific projects as and when they arise; and carry out actions assigned to you from the various 

meetings attended by you. 

 

I would hope that everyone who becomes a Governor will consider taking their turn in chairing a 

committee and/or the Governing Body.  

 

Becoming a governor at Greenway does involve a time commitment from you, but it can be an 

enjoyable and rewarding experience - we have several governors who have continued beyond their 

initial four year term. You would be involved with a Governing Body which, in the school’s last Ofsted 

inspection, was noted as being “….wholly committed to improving the outcomes of pupils at Greenway. 

Their enthusiasm, wealth of knowledge and diverse skills are clearly of benefit to the school and its 

local community”. Whilst working hard to effect our various roles and responsibilities we also manage 

to maintain a cheerful and professional relationship with each other and the school.  

 

Please do feel free to contact me through the school office should you wish to discuss the role further.  

I can in any event put you in touch with other governors within the Governing Body if you would like 

to talk with them about their perspective of the role. 

 

With kind regards, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Elizabeth O’Reilly MBE 

Chair of Governors 

  

Email: elizabeth.oreilly@greenway.herts.sch.uk 

     


